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July 2, 2020 

Dear Dispensary Facility Manager,  

The Department’s Drug Control Division has received multiple inquiries regarding acceptable signage at 

dispensary facility locations and the Department’s interpretation of §21a-408-70 the Regulations of 

Connecticut State Agencies.  In response to those inquiries the Department is providing the following 

guidance: 

Building and Entrance Signs 

The Department recognizes that each dispensary facility location is unique and that while some 

dispensary facilities are free standing buildings others may be located within a shopping plaza or strip 

mall.  In interpreting §21a-408-70 of the Regulations of the Connecticut State Agencies, the goal of the 

Department is to ensure that patients will be able to easily locate and access their selected dispensary 

facility while balancing overall public health and safety.  

As you are all aware, §21a-408-70(a)(1) of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies restricts 

external signage for dispensary facilities to a single sign no larger than sixteen inches in height by 

eighteen inches in width.  This regulation is applicable to attached signage located on the dispensary 

facility building.  Accordingly, a dispensary facility is limited to a single sign on the building exterior of 

the facility.    

However, in addition, to the sign on the facility building,  in order to ensure that patients are able to 

easily locate and access their chosen dispensary facility, dispensary facilities may also have detached 

signage bearing the dispensary facility name at the entrance to the dispensary facility location such as in 

a plaza directory, driveway entrance, or entrance to a parking area.  For facilities located in a plaza or 

strip mall with other businesses, this type of signage shall conform with the and shall be consistent with 

other similar signage by other businesses located in the same plaza or strip mall.  This type of signage 

may exceed the sixteen-inch height and eighteen-inch width requirement.  This type of signage may also 

be externally illuminated or backlit, unless such type of lighting would be inconsistent with signage 

utilized by other businesses located in the same plaza or strip mall in which case other lighting sources 

will be approved by the Department on a case by case basis.  For purposes of enforcement by the 

Department as it pertains to advertising, dispensary facilities may use the words “medical marijuana 

dispensary facility” on any of the facility’s signage and in their advertising.  Dispensaries facilities will not 

need to change their corporate name or apply for a “d/b/a” to do so.  
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Prohibited Acts 

In accordance with §21a-408-70(a)(2) and (3) of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, in no 

event shall a dispensary facility have any signs that advertise marijuana brand names or utilize graphics 

related to marijuana or paraphernalia on the exterior of the dispensary facility or the building in which 

the facility is located. Dispensary facilities are further prohibited from illuminating any signs that 

advertise an actual marijuana product at any time. 

Note:  Any new signage at a dispensary facility would be considered advertising and must be submitted 

to the Department for review in accordance with §21a-408-68(c) of the Regulations of Connecticut State 

Agencies.  If a dispensary facility has questions regarding acceptable signage, the dispensary facility 

should contact the Medical Marijuana Program at dcp.mmp@ct.gov.      

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Rodrick J. Marriott,  

Director, Drug Control 

Department of Consumer Protection 
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